
 

Representative Scott Wiggam 

1st House District 

Chairman Wilkin, Vice Chair White, Ranking Member Sweeney, and members of the House 

Government Oversight Committee, I appreciate the opportunity to provide written testimony 

on H.C.R. 21. 

At the beginning of this General Assembly I had the pleasure of working on Senate Bill 22 which 

gave the legislature the ability to have a check and balance on the powers granted to the 

executive branch by the legislature. These legislation became necessary because for the past 

year we have seen unprecedented steps taken by the executive branch by issuing restrictive 

orders and rules on Ohioans across the state. It is time that we use our checks and balances to 

rescind the remaining rules and orders that are still in place preventing our state from returning 

to normal. 

The process of this resolution must move forward in an expedited manner in order to ensure 

Ohioans know that their representatives are fighting to restore their rights and liberties. I thank 

you for the opportunity to provide this testimony. 


